
September 21, 2021 

Mr. Teddy J. Faust Jr. 

Revenue Commissioner 

1705 U.S. Highway 31 S. 

Bay Minette 36507 

Dear Mr. Faust: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

002 

152 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name 

Baldwin County 
Gulf Shores City 

Total 

Percentage 

0.9305790 

0.0694210 

1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

tnib. �U,
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Mr. Marshall Williams, II 

Revenue Commissioner 

303 East Broad Street 

Eufaula, AL 36027 

Dear Mr. Williams: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

S)lstem 

003 

133 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

S)lstem Name Percentage 

Barbour County 0.2202831 

Eufaula City 0.7797169 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

Wlb.�U,
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



i0. 

September 21, 2021 

Mr. Gregg Armstrong 

Revenue Commissioner 

220 Second Avenue East, Room 105 

Oneonta, AL 35121 

Dear Mr. Armstrong: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

005 

178 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name 

Blount County 
Oneonta City 

Total 

Percentage 

0.8444847 

0.1555153 

1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

vii t. �U,Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Karen Roper 

Revenue Commissioner 

1702 Noble Street., Suite 106 

Anniston, AL 36201 

Dear Ms. Roper: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

S:1£stem 

008 

105 

162 

181 

185 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 
of Countywide School Taxes 

S:1£stem Name Percentage 

Calhoun County 0.4926636 

Anniston City 0.1217053 

Jacksonville City 0.1019848 

Oxford City 0.2109163 

Piedmont City 0.0727300 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

V'\l b-. �uiEric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Elizabeth Taylor Abney 

Revenue Commissioner 

Chambers County Courthouse 

LaFayette, AL 36862 

Dear Ms. Abney: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

S:i£stem 

009 

165 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

5:i£stem Name Percentage 

Chambers County 0.7746980 

Lanett City 0.2253020 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

Vllb.�U,Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Terry L. Norris 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 9

Grove Hill, AL 36451

Dear Ms. Norris: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

013 
198 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 
of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name 

Clarke County 

Thomasville City 

Total 

Percentage 

0.6872212 

0.3127788 

1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

viiC.. �'1
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Mr. Ronnie L. Burns 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 311606

Enterprise, AL 36331

Dear Mr. Burns: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

S:llstem 

016 

131 

132 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

S:llstem Name Percentage 

Coffee County 0.2769366 

Elba City 0.0737577 

Enterprise City 0.6493057 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

trii b. �U,
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 

https://flto.&:.ui


September 21, 2021 

Mr. Tommy Oswalt 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 741010

Tuscumbia, AL 35674

Dear Mr. Oswalt: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

S:istem 

017 

176 

192 

201 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 
of Countywide School Taxes 

S:istem Name Percentage 

Colbert County 0.3245229 

Muscle Shoals City 0.3635547 

Sheffield City 0.1205390 

Tuscumbia City 0.1913834 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

Wl b. �'1
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Mr. Chuck Patterson 

Revenue Commissioner 

Covington County Courthouse 

Andalusia, AL 36420 

Dear Mr. Patterson: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

S)lstem 

020 

104 

180 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

S)lstem Name Percentage 

Covington County 0.4906503 

Andalusia City 0.2958495 

Opp City 0.2135002 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

v-ii C.. fttcl.� 
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 

https://flto.&:.ui


September 21, 2021 

Mr. Barry Willingham 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 2220

Cullman, AL 35056

Dear Mr. Willingham: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

S)lstem S)lstem Name Percentage 

022 Cullman County 0.7299454 

106 Arab City 0.0222191 

125 Cullman City 0.2478355 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

V'\(, b. �'1
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 

https://flto.&:.ui


September 21, 2021 

Ms. Eleanor Outlaw 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 267

Ozark, AL 36361

Dear Ms. Outlaw: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

S:l!stem 

023 

126 

130 

132 

182 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

S:l!stem Name Percentage 

Dale County 0.4814246 

Daleville City 0.1612306 

Dothan City 0.0174884 

Enterprise City 0.0548564 

Ozark City 0.2850000 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

wit.fltcl.ur
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Tammy Jones King 

Tax Collector 

P. 0. Box 997

Selma, AL 36702

Dear Ms. King: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

024 

191 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name 

Dallas County 

Selma City 

Total 

Percentage 

0.5117985 

0.4882015 

1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

ftiib. �U,
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Mr. Tyler Wilks 

Revenue Commissioner 

206 Grand Avenue SW 

Fort Payne, AL 35967 

Dear Mr. Wilks: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

025 
143 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name 

DeKalb County 
Fort Payne City 

Total 

Percentage 

0.7178306 
0.2821694 

1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

'(yie, t. �u,
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Mr. Thomas "Lee" Macon IV 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 1147

Wetumpka, AL 36092

Dear Mr. Macon: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

S!t!stem 

026 

195 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

S!t!stem Name Percentage 

Elmore County 0.9082131 

Tallassee City 0.0917869 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

fi'il b. �'1Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Mr. Tim Pettis 

Tax Collector 

P. 0. Box407

Brewton, AL 3 6427

Dear Mr. Pettis: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975 , § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

027 

116 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name 

Escambia County 

Brewton City 

Total 

Percentage 

0.7999112 

0.2000888 

1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (3 34) 6 94-4552. 

Sincerely, 

'mlb. �u,Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Linda Barrett-Vaughan 

Revenue Commissioner 

800 Forrest Avenue 

Gadsden, AL 35901 

Dear Ms. Barrett-Vaughan: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

Sy:stem 

028 

109 

115 

144 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

Sy:stem Name Percentage 

Etowah County 0.5620465 

Attalla City 0.0966042 

Boaz City 0.0148954 

Gadsden City 0.3264539 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

,eri(, C.. �u,Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Ruby Porter 

Revenue Commissioner 

113 Temple Avenue North 

Fayette, AL 35555 

Dear Ms. Porter: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

S}:'.stem 

029 

204 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 
of Countywide School Taxes 

S}:'.stem Name Percentage 

Fayette County 0.9570353 

Winfield City 0.0429647 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

Wlb, �u,
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Veronica Stancil 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 248

Russellville, AL 35653

Dear Ms. Stancil: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

030 

189 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name 

Franklin County 

Russellville City 

Total 

Percentage 

0.5772782 

0.4227218 

1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

Wlb, �u,
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. MaryAnn Ellison 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 326

Geneva, AL 36340

Dear Ms. Ellison: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

031 

146 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name 

Geneva County 

Geneva City 

Total 

Percentage 

0.6779686 

0.3220314 

1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

'b'ii b. �� 
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Kristie Allums 

Revenue Commissioner 

101 Court Square, Suite C 

Abbeville, AL 36310 

Dear Ms. Allums: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

System 

034 

130 

System Name 

Henry County 

Dothan City 

Total 

Percentage 

0.9971771 

0.0028229 

1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

V\lb.�� 
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Starla Moss 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Drawer 6406

Dothan, AL 36302

Dear Ms. Moss: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

035 

130 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name Percentage 

Houston County 0.4424316 

Dothan City 0.5575684 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

fi'ii C.. �'1Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Mr. Jeff Arnold 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 307

Scottsboro, AL 35768

Dear Mr. Arnold: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

036 

190 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name 

Jackson County 

Scottsboro City 

Total 

Percentage 

0.6687535 

0.3312465 

1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

Wlb.�U,
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Mr. Travis A. Hulsey 
Director of Revenue 
716 Richard Arrington Jr. Blvd. N, Suite 1 00A 
Birmingham, AL 35203 

Dear Mr. Hulsey: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

S)lstem S)lstem Name Percentage 

037 Jefferson County 0.3636973 
113 Bessemer City 0.0354653 
114 Birmingham City 0.2259183 
137 Fairfield City 0.0164604 
157 Homewood City 0.0445967 
158 Hoover City 0.1020029 
167 Leeds City 0.0187530 
171 Midfield City 0.0109607 
175 Mountain Brook City 0.0477159 
197 Tarrant City 0.0132983 
202 Vestavia Hills City 0.0754607 
205 Trussville CiL 0.0456705 

--

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

Vtl b. �u, 
Enc G. Mackey - r 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Mr. Danny Hendrix 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 794

Florence, AL 35631

Dear Mr. Hendrix: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

039 

141 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name 

Lauderdale County 

Florence City 

Total 

Percentage 

0.6167024 

0.3832976 

1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

'b'ii b. �� 
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Mrs. Oline Price 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 999

Opelika, AL 36803-0999

Dear Mrs. Price: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

S:istem 

041 

110 

179 

FY 2021 • 2022 Percentage Distribution 
of Countywide School Taxes 

S:istem Name Percentage 

Lee County 0.3996462 

Auburn City 0.3957855 

Opelika City 0.2045683 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

tyt(, c.. �u,Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Mr. Brian Patterson 

Revenue Commissioner 

100 S. Clinton Street Suite A 

Athens, AL 35611 

Dear Mr. Patterson: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for e?ch school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

042 

107 

127 

159 

169 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name Percentage 

Limestone County 0.5240182 

Athens City 0.2757694 

Decatur City 0.0006430 

Huntsville City 0.0181056 

Madison City 0.1814638 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

tvii t;, �� 
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 

GORDON PERSO>IS BUILDl1'G • P.O. Box .102101 • MON



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Lynda Hall 

Tax Collector 

Madison County Courthouse, Room 116 

Huntsville, AL 35801-4820 

Dear Ms. Hall: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

045 

159 

169 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name Percentage 

Madison County 0.3806982 

Huntsville City 0.4496610 

Madison City 0.1696408 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

tyi(, c.. �u,Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Sharon Hilbish 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 480578

Linden, AL 36748

Dear Ms. Hilbish: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

S)lstem 

046 

128 

168 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 
of Countywide School Taxes 

S)lstem Name Percentage 

Marengo County 0.2958829 

Demopolis City 0.5384635 

Linden City 0.1656536 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

vii t. �U,Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Barbara Cooper 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 489

Hamilton, AL 35570

Dear Ms. Cooper: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

S1stem 

047 

155 

204 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

S1stem Name Percentage 

Marion County 0.7172027 

Haleyville City 0.0305939 

Winfield City 0.2522034 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number {334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

t:rii t. �'1Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 

https://flto.&:.ui


September 21, 2021 

Mr. Michael Johnson 

Revenue Commissioner 

424 Blount Avenue 

Guntersville, AL 35976 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

S�stem 

048 

101 

106 

115 

154 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 
of Countywide School Taxes 

S�stem Name Percentage 

Marshall County 0.3266477 

Albertville City 0.3262339 

Arab City 0.1193147 

Boaz City 0.1241025 

Guntersville City 0.1037012 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

tni C.. �'1
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Kim Hastie 

Revenue Commissioner 

P O Drawer 1169 

Mobile, AL 36633 

Dear Ms. Hastie: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

5:r'.stem 

049 
121 
187 
196 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

5:r'.stem Name Percentage 

Mobile County 0.8971191 
Chickasaw City 0.0238738 
Saraland City 0.0540997 
Satsuma City 0.0249074 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

fui b. ftto.&.:u,Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Janet Buskey 

Revenue Commissioner 

100 S. Lawrence Street 

Montgomery, AL 36102 

Dear Ms. Buskey: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

051 

186 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name 

Montgomery County 

Pike Road City 

Total 

Percentage 

0.9220246 

0.0779754 

1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

ftie, b. flv.&:uiEric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Amanda Scott 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 668

Decatur, AL 35601

Dear Ms. Scott: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

S�stem 

052 

127 

156 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

S�stem Name Percentage 

Morgan County 0.3838912 

Decatur City 0.4390661 

Hartselle City 0.1770427 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

tniC.. �u, 
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 

https://flto.&:.ui


September 21, 2021 

Mr. Curtis Blair 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Drawer 1147

Troy, AL 36081

Dear Mr. Blair: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

055 
199 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name 

Pike County 
Troy City 

Total 

Percentage 

0.5577070 
0.4422930 

1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

ftie, b. flud:'-4Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Pamela Taylor 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 310

Wedowee, AL 36278

Dear Ms. Taylor: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

056 
188 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name 

Randolph County 
Roanoke City 

Total 

Percentage 

0.6020528 
0.3979472 

1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

wit.�u,
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Naomi Elliott 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 669

Phenix City, AL 36868-0669

Dear Ms. Elliott: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

057 

184 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name 

Russell County 
Phenix City 

Total 

Percentage 

0.3756048 

0.6243952 

1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

'Evie, t. �'1Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Mr. Kenneth Crowe 

Revenue Commissioner 

1815 Cogswell Avenue, Suite 205 

Pell City, AL 35125 

Dear Mr. Crowe: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

S:istem 

058 

167 

183 

205 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

Sy:stem Name Percentage 

St Clair County 0.6603591 

Leeds City 0.0159960 

Pell City 0.2907930 

Trussville City 0.0328519 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

t;rte, b, �� 
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Mr. Don Armstrong 
Property Tax Commissioner 
P. 0. Box 1269
Columbiana, AL 35051

Dear Mr. Armstrong: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

Sy:stem Sy:stem Name Percentage 

059 Shelby County 0.6141412 

103 Alabaster City 0.1822327 

114 Birmingham City 0.0006491 

158 Hoover City 0.0993457 

167 Leeds City 0.0005900 

177 Pelham City 0.1028273 

202 Vestavia Hills City 0.0002140 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

vi &,, � 
Eric�- Mackey � 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Cindy Pennighton 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 1119

Talladega, AL 35161

Dear Ms. Pennington: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

$�stem 

061 

181 

193 

194 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 
of Countywide School Taxes 

S�stem Name Percentage 

Talladega County 0.6059196 

Oxford City 0.0468763 

Sylacauga City 0.1776000 

Talladega City 0.1696041 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

£rte, e,._ �ut
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Eva Middlebrooks 

Revenue Commissioner 

125 North Broadnax Street, Room 106 

Dadeville, AL 36853 

Dear Ms. Middlebrooks: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

S�stem 

062 

102 

195 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

S�stem Name Percentage 

Tallapoosa County 0.4574871 

Alexander City 0.4598578 

Tallassee City 0.0826551 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

Vll t;., �Ll/
Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 

www.alabamaachieves.org


September 21, 2021 

Ms. Susan Jones 

Tax Collector 

714 Greensboro Avenue, Room 124 

Tuscaloosa, AL 35401 

Dear Ms. Jones 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

SJlstem 

063 

200 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 

of Countywide School Taxes 

SJlstem Name Percentage 

Tuscaloosa County 0.6342770 

Tuscaloosa City 0.3657230 

Total 1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

tyie,C.. �'1Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 

www.alabamaachieves.org


September 21, 2021 

Mr. Jerry Guthrie 

Revenue Commissioner 

1803 Third Avenue South, Ste. 102 

Jasper, AL 35501 

Dear Mr. Guthrie: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

064 

163 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 
of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name 

Walker County 
Jasper City 

Total 

Percentage 

0.7346453 

0.2653547 

1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

tyi<, b. �'1Eric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 



September 21, 2021 

Ms. Sandra Thorn Wright 

Revenue Commissioner 

P. 0. Box 160

Double Springs, AL 35553

Dear Ms. Wright: 

The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of 
education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I 
have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system 
identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

System 

067 

155 

FY 2021 - 2022 Percentage Distribution 
of Countywide School Taxes 

System Name 

Winston County 
Haleyville City 

Total 

Percentage 

0.6340022 

0.3659978 

1.0000000 

If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone 
number (334) 694-4552. 

Sincerely, 

'8,e, C,. ftloJ1uiEric G. Mackey 
State Superintendent of Education 

EGM/JAL 
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	The Code ofAlabama ,1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through Septembe
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	013 
	013 
	Clarke County 
	0.6872212 

	198 
	198 
	Thomasville City 
	0.3127788 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	frii t;._ ~U, 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 30210 I • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-210 I • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama 
	State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	Dlstrlcll 
	Tracie West District II 
	Stephanie Bell 
	District Ill 
	DlstrlctlV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya S. Chestnut, Ed.D. DistrictV 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae 
	District Vii 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tem 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. Secretary and 
	Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Mr. Ronnie L. Burns Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Box 311606 Enterprise, AL 36331 
	Dear Mr. Burns: 

	The Code of Alabama ,1975, § 16-13-31 , provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021 , through Septe
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Slstem Slstem Name Percentage 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 

	016 
	016 
	Coffee County 
	0.2769366 

	131 
	131 
	Elba City 
	0.0737577 

	132 
	132 
	Enterprise City 
	0.6493057 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 


	vii b. 
	vii b. 
	vii b. 
	flto.&:.ui 

	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS 8U[LDING • P.O. Box302101 • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-2101 • TELEPHONE(334)694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama 
	State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	District I 
	Tracie West 
	District II 
	Stephanie Bell District Ill 
	District IV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya S. Chestnu~ Ed.D. 
	District V 
	District V 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. District VI 
	Belinda McRae 
	Belinda McRae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAJ\IIA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Mr. Tommy Oswalt Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Box 741010 Tuscumbia, AL 35674 
	Dear Mr. Oswalt: 

	The Code ofAlabama ,1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through Septembe
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	S:i£stem S:i£stem Name Percentage 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 

	017 
	017 
	Colbert County 
	0.3245229 

	176 
	176 
	Muscle Shoals City 
	0.3635547 

	192 
	192 
	Sheffield City 
	0.1205390 

	201 
	201 
	Tuscumbia City 
	0.1913834 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	vii C., ~U, 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 30210 I • MONTGOMERY, ALAJJAMA 36130-2 10 I • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey 
	President 
	President 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Tracie West 
	District II 
	Stephanie Bell District Ill 

	Tonya 5. Cheslrlu~ Ed.0. 
	DistrictV 
	DistrictV 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. District VI 
	Belinda McRae District VII 
	Belinda McRae District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. 
	District VIII President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.0. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	September 21 , 2021 
	Mr. Chuck Patterson Revenue Commissioner Covington County Courthouse Andalusia, AL 36420 
	Dear Mr. Patterson: 

	The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31 , provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021 , through Sept
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	S~stem S~stem Name Percentage 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 

	020 
	020 
	Covington County 
	0.4906503 

	104 
	104 
	Andalusia City 
	0.2958495 

	180 
	180 
	Opp City 
	0.2135002 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 


	vii C.. 
	vii C.. 
	vii C.. 
	flto.&:.ui 

	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDO, PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 30210 I • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-2101 • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Figure
	Alabama 
	Alabama 
	State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	District! 
	Tracie West District II 
	Stephanie Bell 
	District Ill 
	District IV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya 5. Chestnut, Ed.D. District v 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Mr. Barry Willingham Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Box 2220 Cullman , AL 35056 
	Dear Mr. Willingham: 

	The Code of Alabama , 1975, §16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through Septemb
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	S)t'.stem S)lstem Name Percentage 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 

	022 
	022 
	Cullman County 
	0.7299454 

	106 
	106 
	Arab City 
	0.0222191 

	125 
	125 
	Cullman City 
	0.2478355 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 


	vii b. 
	vii b. 
	vii b. 
	flto.&:.ui 

	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDO, PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 302101 • MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA 36130-2101 • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama 
	State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Tracie West District II 
	Stephanie Bell District Ill 

	Tonya S. Chestnut, Ed.D. 
	Oi strictV 
	Oi strictV 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. District VI 
	Belinda McRae District VII 
	Belinda McRae District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	September 21 , 2021 
	Ms. Eleanor Outlaw Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Box 267 Ozark, AL 36361 
	Dear Ms. Outlaw: 

	The Code ofAlabama ,1975, § 16-13-31 , provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021 , through Septem
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	S)lstem S)lstem Name Percentage 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 

	023 
	023 
	Dale County 
	0.4814246 

	126 
	126 
	Daleville City 
	0.1612306 

	130 
	130 
	Dothan City 
	0.0174884 

	132 
	132 
	Enterprise City 
	0.0548564 

	182 
	182 
	Ozark City 
	0.2850000 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 



	vie, C.. flto.&:u, 
	vie, C.. flto.&:u, 
	vie, C.. flto.&:u, 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 302 IOI • MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA 36130-2 IOI • TELEPHO E (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.aiabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Al abama 
	State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Ze igler District I 
	Jackie Ze igler District I 
	Tracie West District II 
	Stephanie Bell 
	District Ill 

	Tonya S. Chestnu~ Ed.D. 
	District V 
	District V 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. District VI 
	Belinda McRae 
	Belinda McRae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. 
	District VIII President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Offic er 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Ms. Tammy Jones King Tax Collector P. 0. Box 997 Selma, AL 36702 
	Dear Ms. King: 

	The Code ofAlabama ,1975, §16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through September
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	024 
	024 
	Dallas County 
	0.5117985 

	191 
	191 
	Selma City 
	0.4882015 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If add itional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 


	'b'ii C.. ~'1 
	'b'ii C.. ~'1 
	'b'ii C.. ~'1 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILD!, G • P.O. Box302101 • MONTGOMERY, ALAB, MA 36130-2 101 • TELEPHONE (334)694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama State Board of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	District I 
	Tracie West 
	District II 
	Stephanie Bell District Ill 

	Tonya S. Chestnut, Ed.O. 
	DistrictV 
	DistrictV 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph. D. District VI 
	Belinda McRae District VII 
	Belinda McRae District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. 
	District VIII 
	District VIII 

	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	September 21 , 2021 
	Mr. Tyler Wilks Revenue Commissioner 206 Grand Avenue SW Fort Payne, AL 35967 
	Dear Mr. Wilks: 

	The Code ofAlabama , 1975, § 16-13-31 , provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
	the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021 , through September 30, 2022. 
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	025 
	025 
	DeKalb County 
	0.7178306 

	143 
	143 
	Fort Payne Cit~ 
	0.2821694 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	vii C., ~U, 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BlllLDING • P.O. Box302l0I • MONTGOMERY,ALABAMA 36130-2101 • TELEPHONE(334)694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Al abama State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Tracie West District II 
	Stephanie Bell District HI 
	District IV 
	Vice Presiden t 

	Tonya S. Chestnut, Ed.D. DistrlctV 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. Secretary and 
	Executive Offi cer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	September 21 , 2021 
	Mr. Thomas "Lee" Macon IV Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Box 1147 Wetumpka, AL 36092 
	Dear Mr. Macon: 

	The Code ofAlabama ,1975, § 16-13-31 , provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021 , through Septem
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.O. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.O. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.O. 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	026 
	026 
	Elmore County 
	0.9082131 

	195 
	195 
	Tallassee City 
	0.0917869 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	vii C., ~U, 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 302101 • Mo, TGOMERY. Al DAM A 36130-2101 • TELEPH0NE(334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Figure
	Alabama State Board 
	Alabama State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey 
	President 
	President 
	Jackie Zei gler District I 
	Tracie West 
	District II 
	Stephanie Bell 
	Di strict Ill 
	District IV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya S. Chestnut, Ed.D. 
	DistrictV 
	DistrictV 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. District VI 
	Belinda McRae District VII 
	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. 
	District VIII 
	District VIII 

	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	September 21 , 2021 

	Mr. Tim Pettis Tax Collector P. 0. Box 407 Brewton, AL 36427 
	Dear Mr. Pettis: 
	Dear Mr. Pettis: 

	The Code ofAlabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021 , through Septem
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Sy:stem Sy:stem Name Percentage 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 

	027 
	027 
	Escambia County 
	0.7999112 

	116 
	116 
	Brewton City 
	0.2000888 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	vii C., ~U, 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 

	Figure
	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box302101 • MONTGOMERY.ALABAMA 36130-2101 • TELEPHONE(334)694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama 
	State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zelgler District I 
	Jackie Zelgler District I 
	Tracie West 
	Dlstrictll 
	Stephanie Bell 
	District Ill 
	Vice President 

	Tonya 5. Chestnu~ Ed.D. 
	District v 
	District v 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. District VI 
	Belinda McRae District VII 
	Belinda McRae District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Ms. Linda Barrett-Vaughan Revenue Commissioner 800 Forrest Avenue Gadsden, AL 35901 
	Dear Ms. Barrett-Vaughan: 

	The Code ofAlabama ,1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through Septembe
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	S:istem S:istem Name Percentage 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. DlstrictlV 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. DlstrictlV 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. DlstrictlV 

	028 
	028 
	Etowah County 
	0.5620465 

	109 
	109 
	Attalla City 
	0.0966042 

	115 
	115 
	Boaz City 
	0.0148954 

	144 
	144 
	Gadsden City 
	0.3264539 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	vii C., ~U, 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 302101 • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-2101 • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama 
	State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Tracie West District II 
	Stephanie Bell 
	District Ill 

	Tonya S. Chestnu~ Ed.D. DistrictV 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Ms. Ruby Porter Revenue Commissioner 113 Temple Avenue North Fayette, AL 35555 
	Dear Ms. Porter: 

	The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31 , provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021 , through Sept
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District JV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District JV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District JV Vice President 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	029 
	029 
	Fayette County 
	0.9570353 

	204 
	204 
	Winfield City 
	0.0429647 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	vii C., ~U, 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS B ILDING • P.O. Box 30210 I • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-210 I • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Figure
	Alabama 
	Alabama 
	State Board of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Tracie West District II 
	Stephanie Bell 
	District Ill 

	Tonya S. Chestnut, Ed.D. DistrictV 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	Presiden t Pro Tem 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	September 21 , 2021 
	Ms. Veronica Stancil Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Box 248 Russellville, AL 35653 
	Dear Ms. Stancil: 

	The Code ofAlabama ,1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through Septembe
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	030 
	030 
	Franklin County 
	0.5772782 

	189 
	189 
	Russellville City 
	0.4227218 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	vii C., ~U, 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 302101 • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-2101 • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaaclueves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama State Board of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigl er 
	Jackie Zeigl er 
	District! 
	Tracie West District 11 
	Stephanie Bell 
	District Ill 

	Tonya S. Chestnut, Ed.D. Dlstnct V 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and 
	Secretary and 

	Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	September 21 , 2021 
	Ms. MaryAnn Ellison Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Box 326 Geneva, AL 36340 
	Dear Ms. Ellison: 

	The Code ofAlabama ,1975, § 16-13-31 , provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through Septemb
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	031 
	031 
	Geneva County 
	0.6779686 

	146 
	146 
	Geneva City 
	0.3220314 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 

	Vllb. ~~ 
	Vllb. ~~ 
	Vllb. ~~ 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 

	Figure
	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING• P.O. Box302101 • MONTGOMERY.ALABAMA 36130-2101 • TELEPl·IONE(334)694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 
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	Figure
	Alabama 
	State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	District I 
	Tracie West 
	District II 
	Stephanie Bell Dis trict HI 
	DlstrictlV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya S. Chestnu~ Ed.D. Dlstrict V 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.O. 
	Secretary and 
	Secretary and 

	Execu tive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAl'VIA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Ms. Kristie Allums Revenue Commissioner 101 Court Square, Suite C Abbeville, AL 36310 
	Dear Ms. Allums: 

	The Code of Alabama ,1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
	the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	034 
	034 
	Henry County 
	0.9971771 

	130 
	130 
	Dothan City 
	0.0028229 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	vii C., ~U, 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDONPERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 30210 I • MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA 36130-2 IO I • TELEPI-IONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Figure
	Alabama State Board of Education 
	Alabama State Board of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey 
	President 
	President 
	J ac kie Zeigl er District I 
	Tracie West 
	District II 
	Stephanie Bell 
	District Ill 
	DlstrlctlV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya S. Chestrlut, Ed.D. District V 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	Presiden t Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. Secretary and 
	Executive Officer 
	STA TE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	September 21 , 2021 
	Ms. Starla Moss Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Drawer 6406 Dothan, AL 36302 
	Dear Ms. Moss: 

	The Code ofAlabama , 1975, § 16-13-31 , provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through Septem
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	035 
	035 
	Houston County 
	0.4424316 

	130 
	130 
	Dothan City 
	0.5575684 

	TR
	Total 
	1,0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	vii C., ~U,
	vii C., ~U,

	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING• P.O. Box302101 • Mo, TGOMERY.ALABAMA 36130-2101 • TELEPHONE(334)694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama 
	State Board of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Tracie West Distri ct II 
	Stephanie Bell District Ill 
	DistrlctlV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya S. Chestnu~ Ed.D. DistrictV 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda Mc Rae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. Secretary and 
	Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Mr. Jeff Arnold Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Box 307 Scottsboro, AL 35768 
	Dear Mr. Arnold: 

	The Code ofAlabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021 , through Septem
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	036 
	036 
	Jackson County 
	0.6687535 

	190 
	190 
	Scottsboro City 
	0.3312465 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	vii C., ~U, 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 302 10 I • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-2 10 I • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama State Board 
	of EducaUon 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	District I 
	Tracie Wes t District II 
	Stephanie Bell 
	Distric t Ill 

	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.O. Di strict IV Vice President 
	Tonya S. Chestnu~ Ed.□ . DlstrlctV 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. District VI 
	Belinda McR ae 
	Belinda McR ae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.□ . District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.O. 
	Secretary and 
	Secretary and 

	Exec utive Offi cer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	September 21 , 2021 
	Mr. Travis A. Hulsey Director of Revenue 716 Richard Arrington Jr. Blvd. N, Suite 100A Birmingham , AL 35203 
	Dear Mr. Hulsey: 

	The Code of Alabama , 1975, §16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
	the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021 , through September 30, 2022. 
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	S!istem S;tstem Name Percentage 
	037 Jefferson County 0.3636973 11 3 Bessemer City 0.0354653 11 4 Birmingham City 0.2259183 137 Fairfield City 0.0164604 157 Homewood City 0.0445967 158 Hoover City 0.1020029 167 Leeds City 0.0187530 171 Midfield City 0.0109607 175 Mountain Brook City 0.0477159 197 Tarrant City 0.01 32983 202 Vestavia Hills City 0.0754607 205 Trussville City 0.0456705 
	Total 1.0000000 
	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	tyte, t. fvto.&:.u,
	Enc G. Mackey -I State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUlLDING • P.O. BoxJ02101 • MONTGOMERY.ALABAMA 36130-2101 • TELEPHONE(334)694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey 
	President 
	President 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Tracie West 
	District II 
	Stephanie Bell 
	District Ill 
	District IV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya S. Chestnut Ed.D. DlstrictV 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. 
	District VIII 
	District VIII 

	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Mr. Danny Hendrix Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Box 794 Florence, AL 35631 
	Dear Mr. Hendrix: 

	The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31 , provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through Septe
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	039 
	039 
	Lauderdale County 
	0.6167024 

	141 
	141 
	Florence City 
	0.3832976 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	Vllb. ~~ 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDO, PERSONS BU[LDING • P.O. Box 302 101 • MONTGOMERY, A LABAMA 36130-2 101 • TELEP HONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alaba
	maacb ieves.org 


	Sect
	Figure
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. State Superintendent of Education 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. State Superintendent of Education 


	Figure
	Alabama 
	State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	District I 
	Tracie West 
	District II 
	Steph anie Bell 
	District Ill 

	Tonya S. Chestnut, Ed.D. 
	DistrictV 
	DistrictV 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. District VI 
	Belinda McRae District VII 
	Belinda McRae District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.0. Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	September 21 , 2021 
	Mrs. Oline Price Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Box 999 Opelika, AL 36803-0999 
	Dear Mrs. Price: 

	The Code ofAlabama , 1975, §16-13-31 , provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through Septemb
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	S)lstem S)lstem Name Percentage 
	1 Ed.O. District IV Vice President 
	1 Ed.O. District IV Vice President 
	1 Ed.O. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Rlchardson 


	041 
	041 
	Lee County 
	0.3996462 

	110 
	110 
	Auburn City 
	0.3957855 

	179 
	179 
	Opelika City 
	0.2045683 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	vii C.. ~'1 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 

	GORDON PERSONS BUILD!, G • P.O. Box 302101 • MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA 36 I30-2 I01 • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama State Board of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Tracie West District II 
	Stephanie Bell District Ill 
	DistrlctlV 
	Vi ce President 

	Tonya S. Chestnu~ Ed.D. DlstrictV 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Erle G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	September 21 , 2021 
	Mr. Brian Patterson Revenue Commissioner 100 S. Clinton Street Suite A Athens, AL 35611 
	Dear Mr. Patterson: 

	The Code ofAlabama ,1975, § 16-13-31 , provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
	the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for ec;ich school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021 , through September 30, 2022 . 
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	S}'.stem S}'.stem Name Percentage 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 

	042 
	042 
	Limestone County 
	0.5240182 

	107 
	107 
	Athens City 
	0.2757694 

	127 
	127 
	Decatur City 
	0.0006430 

	159 
	159 
	Huntsville City 
	0.0181056 

	169 
	169 
	Madison City 
	0.1814638 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	tvll b, fllo.&:_'1 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDO, PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 302101 • MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA 36130-2101 • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Figure
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. State Superintendent of Education 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. State Superintendent of Education 


	Figure
	Alabama 
	Alabama 
	State Board of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	District I 
	Tracie West District II 
	Stephanie Bell 
	District Ill 
	District IV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya S. Chestnu~ Ed.D. DistrlctV 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. 
	District VIII 
	District VIII 

	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Ms. Lynda Hall Tax Collector Madison County Courthouse, Room 116 Huntsville, AL 35801-4820 
	Dear Ms. Hall: 

	The Code ofAlabama ,1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
	the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021 , through September 30, 2022. 
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	S~stem S~stem Name Percentage 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.0. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.0. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.0. 

	045 
	045 
	Madison County 
	0.3806982 

	159 
	159 
	Huntsville City 
	0.4496610 

	169 
	169 
	Madison City 
	0.1696408 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	vii C.. ~'1 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 

	GORDON PERSO, s BUILDING • P.O. Box 302 IO I • MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA 36 I30-2 10 I • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabarnaachieves.org 

	Figure
	Alabama State Board of Education 
	Alabama State Board of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey Pres ident 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	District I 
	Tracie West 
	District II 
	Stephanie Bell 
	District Ill 

	Tonya S. Chestnut, Ed.D. 
	DistrictV 
	DistrictV 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	Distri ct VI 
	Distri ct VI 
	Belinda McRae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. 
	District VIII President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. Secreta ry and Exec utive Officer 
	STATE OF A LABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	September 21 , 2021 
	Ms. Sharon Hilbish Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Box 480578 Linden, AL 36748 
	Dear Ms. Hilbish: 

	The Code ofAlabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through Septemb
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	S:tstem S:tstem Name Percentage 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 

	046 
	046 
	Marengo County 
	0.2958829 

	128 
	128 
	Demopolis City 
	0.5384635 

	168 
	168 
	Linden City--
	-

	0.1656536 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	vii C., ~U,
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 30210 I • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-210 I • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama State Board of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	District I 
	Tracie West District/I 
	Stephanie Bell District Ill 

	Tonya S. Chestnut, Ed.D. DistrlctV 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. District VI 
	Belinda McRae 
	Belinda McRae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.O. Secretary and 
	Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Ms. Barbara Cooper Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Box 489 Hamilton, AL 35570 
	Dear Ms. Cooper: 

	The Code of Alabama ,1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through Septemb
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	S~stem S~stem Name Percentage 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.O. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.O. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.O. District IV Vice President 

	047 
	047 
	Marion County 
	0.7172027 

	155 
	155 
	Haleyville City 
	0.0305939 

	204 
	204 
	Winfield City 
	0.2522034 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	vii C.. 
	flto.&:.ui 

	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 30210 I • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-210 I • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Figure
	Alabama 
	Alabama 
	State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zel gler 
	Jackie Zel gler 
	District I 
	Tracie West 
	District II 
	Stephanie Bell 
	District Ill 

	Tonya S. Chestnut, Ed.D. DlstrictV 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Beli nda McRae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	September 21 , 2021 
	Mr. Michael Johnson Revenue Commissioner 424 Blount Avenue Guntersville, AL 35976 
	Dear Mr. Johnson: 

	The Code ofAlabama ,1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through Septembe
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	S~stem S~stem Name Percentage 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 

	048 
	048 
	Marshall County 
	0.3266477 

	101 
	101 
	Albertville City 
	0.3262339 

	106 
	106 
	Arab City 
	0.1193147 

	115 
	115 
	Boaz City 
	0.1241025 

	154 
	154 
	Guntersville City 
	0.1037012 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	tvll b. ~ui 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 

	Figure
	GORDO, PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 302101 • MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA 36130-210 I • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama 
	State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler District! 
	Jackie Zeigler District! 
	Tracie West 
	District II 
	Stephanie Bell 
	District Ill 

	Tonya S. Chestnut, Ed.D. 
	DistrictV 
	DistrictV 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF' ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	September 21 , 2021 
	Ms. Kim Hastie Revenue Commissioner PO Drawer 1169 Mobile, AL 36633 
	Dear Ms. Hastie: 

	The Code ofAlabama ,1975, § 16-13-31 , provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021 , through Septem
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	S~stem S~stem Name Percentage 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 

	049 
	049 
	Mobile County 
	0.8971191 

	121 
	121 
	Chickasaw City 
	0.0238738 

	187 
	187 
	Saraland City 
	0.0540997 

	196 
	196 
	Satsuma City 
	0.0249074 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	Vll b, flto.&:ui 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 30210 I • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-210 I • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama 
	State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey 
	President 
	President 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Tracie West 
	District II 
	Stephanie Bell 
	District Ill 
	District IV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya S. Chestnut, Ed.D. 
	DistrictV 
	DistrictV 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. District VI 
	Belinda McRae 
	Belinda McRae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and ExecuUve Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	September 21 , 2021 
	Ms. Janet Buskey Revenue Commissioner 100 S. Lawrence Street Montgomery, AL 36102 
	Dear Ms. Buskey: 

	The Code ofAlabama ,1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through Septembe
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	051 
	051 
	Montgomery County 
	0.9220246 

	186 
	186 
	Pike Road City 
	0.0779754 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	vii b. l¼.o.&:~ 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 302101 • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-2 101 • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Figure
	Alabama 
	Alabama 
	State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey 
	President 
	President 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	District I 
	Tracie West 
	District II 
	Stephanie Bell District Ill 

	Tonya S. Chestnut, Ed.D. 
	District V 
	District V 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. District VI 
	Belinda McRae District VII 
	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.O. 
	District VIII 
	District VIII 

	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	September 21 , 2021 
	Ms. Amanda Scott Revenue Commissioner P. 0 . Box 668 Decatur, AL 35601 
	Dear Ms. Scott: 

	The Code of Alabama ,1975, §16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through Septembe
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	S)lstem S)lstem Name Percentage 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 

	052 
	052 
	Morgan County 
	0.3838912 

	127 
	127 
	Decatur City 
	0.4390661 

	156 
	156 
	Hartselle City 
	0.1770427 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	vii C.. 
	vii C.. 
	flto.&:.ui 


	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	EGM/JAL 

	Figure
	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 302 IO I • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36 I30-2 IO I • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachievcs.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama 
	State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	District I 
	Tracie West District II 
	Stephanie Bell District Ill 
	District IV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya 5. Chestnu~ Ed.D. 
	OistrictV 
	OistrictV 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. District VI 
	Belinda McRae District VII 
	Belinda McRae District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Mr. Curtis Blair Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Drawer 1147 Troy, AL 36081 
	Dear Mr. Blair: 

	The Code ofAlabama ,1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
	the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021 , through September 30, 2022. 
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	055 
	055 
	Pike County 
	0.5577070 

	199 
	199 
	Troy City --
	-

	0.4422930 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	Vllb, ~'1 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUil.DiNG • P.O. Box 30210 I • MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA 36130-210 I • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Tracie West District II 
	Stephanie Be ll District Ill 
	District IV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya S. Chestnut. Ed.O. 
	DlstrlctV 
	DlstrlctV 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. Secretary and 
	Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Ms. Pamela Taylor Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Box 310 Wedowee, AL 36278 
	Dear Ms. Taylor: 

	The Code of Alabama ,1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through Septemb
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.O. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.O. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.O. 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	056 
	056 
	Randolph County 
	0.6020528 

	188 
	188 
	Roanoke City 
	0.3979472 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552 . 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	Vll b, ~u, 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 302 IOI • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-2101 • TELEPHO E (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Tracie West 
	Dlstrlctll 
	Stephanie Bell 
	District Ill 
	District IV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya S. Chestnu~ Ed.D. 
	District V 
	District V 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae Di strict VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tem 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	Ms. Naomi Elliott Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Box 669 Phenix City, AL 36868-0669 
	Ms. Naomi Elliott Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Box 669 Phenix City, AL 36868-0669 
	Dear Ms. Elliott: 

	The Code ofAlabama , 1975, § 16-13-31 , provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
	the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.O. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.O. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.O. 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	057 
	057 
	Russell County 
	0.3756048 

	184 
	184 
	Phenix City 
	0.6243952 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Vll b, "'1..o.&:~ 
	Vll b, "'1..o.&:~ 

	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Sect
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 302 IO I • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-2101 • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama State Board of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Tracie West District II 
	Stephanie Bell District Ill 
	District IV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya S. Chestnu~ Ed.D. District V 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Mr. Kenneth Crowe Revenue Commissioner 1815 Cogswell Avenue, Suite 205 Pell City, AL 35125 
	Dear Mr. Crowe: 

	The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021 , through Septe
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Sj'.stem Sj'.stem Name Percentage 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 

	058 
	058 
	St Clair County 
	0.6603591 

	167 
	167 
	Leeds City 
	0.0159960 

	183 
	183 
	Pell City 
	0.2907930 

	205 
	205 
	Trussville City 
	0.0328519 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	C., fllo.&:.u,
	wi 

	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 30210 I • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-210 I • TELEPHONE(334) 694-4900 • 
	IVIVW.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama 
	State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay lvey President 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Tracie West District II 
	Stephanie Bell District Ill 
	DistrlctlV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya S. Chestnu~ Ed.D. 
	OistrictV 
	OistrictV 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Mr. Don Armstrong Property Tax Commissioner P. 0. Box 1269 Columbiana, AL 35051 
	Dear Mr. Armstrong: 

	The Code ofAlabama ,1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021 , through Septemb
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	System System Name Percentage 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 

	059 
	059 
	Shelby County 
	0.6141412 

	103 
	103 
	Alabaster City 
	0.1822327 

	114 
	114 
	Birmingham City 
	0.0006491 

	158 
	158 
	Hoover City 
	0.0993457 

	167 
	167 
	Leeds City 
	0.0005900 

	177 
	177 
	Pelham City 
	0.1028273 

	202 
	202 
	Vestavia Hills City 
	0.0002140 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	£vie, e,. ~'1 
	£vie, e,. ~'1 

	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 30210 I • Mo TGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-210 I • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama State Board of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Jackie Zeigler District I 
	Tracie West Distri ct II 
	Stephanie Bell Di strict Ill 

	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. District IV Vice President 
	Tonya S. Chestnu~ Ed.D. 
	DistrictV 
	DistrictV 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. District VI 
	Belinda McRae Di strict VII 
	Belinda McRae Di strict VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. 
	District VIII President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Ms. Cindy Pennighton Revenue Comm issioner P. 0. Box 1119 Talladega, AL 35161 
	Dear Ms. Pennington: 

	The Code ofAlabama ,1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
	the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021 , through September 30, 2022. 
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	S:istem S:istem Name Percentage 
	061 Talladega County 0.6059196 181 Oxford City 0.0468763 193 Sylacauga City 0.1776000 194 Talladega City 0.1696041 
	Total 1.0000000 
	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	Vll b. Ato.&:'1 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box302101 • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-2101 • TELEPHONE(334)694-4900 • 
	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box302101 • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-2101 • TELEPHONE(334)694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Alabama 

	Sect
	Figure
	State Board of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigl er District I 
	Jackie Zeigl er District I 
	Tracie West District II 
	Stephanie Bell 
	District Ill 
	DlstrictlV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya S. Chestnu~ Ed.D. DlstrlctV 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VJ 
	District VJ 
	Belinda McRae 
	District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secreta ry and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Ms. Eva Middlebrooks Revenue Commissioner 125 North Broadnax Street, Room 106 Dadeville, AL 36853 
	Dear Ms. Middlebrooks: 

	The Code of Alabama , 1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
	October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 
	October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 

	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Sl£stem Sl£Stem Name Percentage 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 

	062 
	062 
	Tallapoosa County 
	0.4574871 

	102 
	102 
	Alexander City 
	0.4598578 

	195 
	195 
	Tallassee City 
	0.0826551 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	ftie, C.. l'vln.&:u, 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDON PERSONS 8Uil.DL'lG • P.O. Box 30210 I • MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA 36130-210 I • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey Pres ident 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	District! 
	Tracie West District II 
	Stephanie Bell District Ill 
	OistrlctlV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya S. Chestnu~ Ed.D. Dlstrict V 
	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21 , 2021 
	Ms. Susan Jones Tax Collector 714 Greensboro Avenue, Room 124 Tuscaloosa, AL 35401 
	Dear Ms. Jones 
	Dear Ms. Jones 

	The Code of Alabama ,1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year 
	October 1, 2021 , through September 30, 2022 . 
	October 1, 2021 , through September 30, 2022 . 

	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.0. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.0. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.0. 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	063 
	063 
	Tuscaloosa County 
	0.6342770 

	200 
	200 
	Tuscaloosa City 
	0.3657230 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	,evie, b. flwlu, 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure

	GORDONPERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 30210 I • MONTGOMERY. ALABAMA 36130-2101 • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 

	Sect
	Figure
	Alabama 
	State Board 
	of Education 

	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	District! 
	Tracie West District II 
	Stephanie Bell District Ill 
	District IV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya S. Chestnut Ed.D. District V 
	Cynthia McC arty, Ph.D. 
	District VI 
	District VI 
	Belinda McRae Di strict VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. Secretary and 
	Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Mr. Jerry Guthrie Revenue Commissioner 1803 Third Avenue South, Ste. 102 Jasper, AL 35501 
	Dear Mr. Guthrie: 

	The Code ofAlabama ,1975, § 16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021 , through Septemb
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.0. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.0. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.0. 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	064 
	064 
	Walker County 
	0.7346453 

	163 
	163 
	Jasper City 
	0.2653547 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	'b'ii C.. ~'1 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 
	Figure
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	www.a labamaachieves.org 

	Figure
	Alabama State Board of Education 
	Alabama State Board of Education 
	Governor Kay Ivey President 
	Jackie Zeigler 
	District I 
	TracleWest 
	District II 
	Stephanie Bell 
	District Ill 
	DlstrictlV 
	Vice President 

	Tonya S.Chestnu~ Ed.D. 
	District V 
	District V 

	Cynthia McCarty, Ph.D. District VI 
	Belinda McRae District VII 
	Belinda McRae District VII 

	Wayne Reynolds, Ed.D. District VIII 
	President Pro Tern 
	Eric G. Mackey, Ed.D. 
	Secretary and Executive Officer 
	STATE OF ALABAMA 
	DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
	September 21, 2021 
	September 21, 2021 
	Ms. Sandra Thorn Wright Revenue Commissioner P. 0. Box 160 Double Springs, AL 35553 
	Dear Ms. Wright: 

	The Code of Alabama , 1975, §16-13-31, provides that receipts from countywide taxes collected for 
	the purpose of participating in the Foundation Program shall be distributed to local boards of education within the county based on their total Foundation Program calculated costs. Unless I have approved an alternative distribution plan, the percentages given for each school system identified below should be used in distributing receipts from countywide taxes for the fiscal year October 1, 2021, through September 30, 2022. 
	FY 2021 -2022 Percentage Distribution of Countywide School Taxes 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 
	Yvette M. Richardson, Ed.D. 

	System 
	System 
	System Name 
	Percentage 

	067 
	067 
	Winston County 
	0.6340022 

	155 
	155 
	Haleyville City ------
	-

	0.3659978 

	TR
	Total 
	1.0000000 


	If additional information or assistance is needed, please contact Mr. Jerry Lassiter at telephone number (334) 694-4552. 
	Sincerely, 
	Sincerely, 
	vii b, fllo.&:.u, 
	Eric G. Mackey State Superintendent of Education 
	EGM/JAL 

	Figure
	GORDON PERSONS BUILDING • P.O. Box 302 10 I • MONTGOMERY, ALABAMA 36130-2 IO I • TELEPHONE (334) 694-4900 • 
	www.alabamaachieves.org 








